
 

Press Communiqué 

 
      Extension of Drain at Clairfonds No.1, Phoenix 
 

The public is hereby informed that excavation works for the construction of drains along             

Syed Hossen Road at Phoenix would be carried out from its junction with                           

Phoenix-Plaisance Road to its junction with Pandit Jawaharlal Nehru Road by                                     

Best Construct Ltd, on behalf of the National Development Unit.  

 

Subsequently, this section of the road would be closed to traffic as from 16 January 2023 to 

10 February 2023.   

 

Traffic entering and exiting Syed Hossen Road would be diverted through the Pandit 

Jawaharlal Nehru Road and Edgar Quirin Road. 

 

The necessary traffic signs would be set up and Police would be present to inform and guide 

road users accordingly. Drivers are strongly advised to exercise caution when approaching 

the works area and to drive within the prevailing speed limit.  
 

The Ministry regrets for any inconvenience caused and relies on the usual cooperation of the 

public. 

 

Ministry of Land Transport and Light Rail 
                                     13 January 2023 

 


